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Most employees under the age of 30 maintain a social networking page.  It can be an important communication tool in the ministry of the church.  It is usually not sufficient to prohibit an employee from maintaining a personal social networking page.  Instead, the church needs to regulate those pages in a manner that protects the church.


First, the church should require all employees to notify the church if an employee is maintaining a social networking page, personal or church related.  The church should assign an employee to monitor the employee pages for inappropriate postings.  If the employee is maintaining the page in the course of their duties as an employee, they should clearly identify themselves as a church employee on the page.  The church may want to consider requiring the employees to use a disclaimer on their page.  For example, “This page is maintained by Reverend Thomas Smith and does not represent the views of First Church.”


Second, the church should prohibit employees from posting any part of the church’s policies and procedures on their page.  It should also prohibit them from posting any of the church’s trade secrets.


Third, the church should prohibit the disclosure of any private information that they learn in the course of performing their duties as an employee of the church.  The employee should be prohibited from disclosing any financial information about the church in their page.


Fourth, the church should prohibit the employee from disclosing the names and addresses of any members, even if it is in the form of a prayer request.  They should avoid using even the first name when talking about members.


Fifth, the church should prohibit the use of all racial slurs, personal insults, obscenity, and all discussion of church personnel. The employee should also avoid picking fights or instigating conflict.


Finally, if the social networking page is maintained as part of the job, then the church should limit the number of postings and the amount of time spent maintaining the page.  If the page is maintained as a personal page, the church should advise the employee that the church will not be responsible for the page postings, but will still monitor and respond to complaints about the page.

Conclusion


Lest you interpret this article as being anti-social networking, I should remind you that social networking is an important communication tool, especially if we are to communicate with the younger generation.  The dialogue that social networks create can help the church create community, improve communication among its members, and provide a vehicle for communicating the Gospel to those who are not part of the church.  Social networking, done properly, can lead to true ministry to those in need.






